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FOR GENERAL RELEASE 
 
 
1. SUMMARY AND POLICY CONTEXT: 
 

1.1 Under the Council’s Petition Scheme if a petition contains more than 1,250 
signatures and is not petition requesting officer evidence, it will be debated by 
the Full Council. 

 
1.2 The e-petition has resulted in triggering a debate at the council meeting, 

having exceeded the threshold with a total of 1,360 signatures confirmed at 
the time of printing the report. 

 
2. RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 

2.1 That the petition is noted and referred to the Children, Young People & Skills 
Committee for consideration at its meeting on the 9th February 2017. 

 
3.  RELEVANT BACKGROUND INFORMATION / CHRONOLOGY OF KEY 

EVENTS: 
  

3.1 The Petition 
 
  One "choice is no choice" 

 

We believe that every child in Brighton and Hove should be treated fairly.  
 

 The University of Brighton intend to provide a Secondary school for children in 
the central AND the east of the city which will open in 2018. For the first year, 
any child in the city can apply. 

 
 However, the working party have recommended that the new school should be 

located in the central catchment from 2019. (Dorothy Stringer/Varndean school 
catchment which would be increased towards the west of the city to Montpelier 
Road). 

 
 They also recommend that Coldean should be moved into the BACA 

catchment whilst the other existing catchments would remain the same. 
 In effect, children in the BACA (Moulsecoomb/Bevendean including Coombe 

road area), Longhill (Whitehawk, Woodingdean, Ovingdean, Rottingdean and 
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part of Saltdean), PACA (Portslade, Mile Oak) and Patcham (Patcham, 
Hollingbury and Westdene) will have ONE "choice/preference" whilst children 
in the central catchment will have THREE choices. 

 
 This is unfair and contradicts the School Admissions Code (2014) which states 

that admission policies should be 'fair, clear and objective". 
 
 We, the undersigned, ask Brighton and Hove City Council to end this 

unfairness and inequity and ask that children from all over the city are given at 
least two secondary schools in their catchment area so that ALL children have 
a choice. 

 
 Lead Petitioner – Samantha Fern 
 
3.2 The options open to the council are: 
 

 To note the petition and take no action for reasons put forward in the 
debate; or  

 

 To refer the petition to the relevant Committee meeting; or  
 

 To refer the petition to the relevant Committee meeting with 
recommendations. 

 
4.  PROCEDURE: 
 
4.1 The petition will be debated at the Council meeting in accordance with the 

agreed protocol: 
  

(i) The Lead petitioner will be invited by the Mayor to present the petition and 
will have up to 3 minutes in which to outline the prayer of the petition and 
confirm the number of signatures; 

 
(ii) The Mayor will then open the matter up for debate by councillors for period 

of 15 minutes and will first call on the relevant Committee Chair to respond 
to the petition and move a proposed response.  The Mayor will then call on 
those councillors who have indicated a desire to speak in the matter, 
before calling on the relevant Committee Chair to respond to the debate; 

 
(iii) Any councillor may move an amendment or recommendation, having 

regard to the recommendation in 2.1 above and any such proposal will 
need to be formally seconded; 

 
(iv) After the 15 minutes set aside for the debate, the Mayor will then formally 

put:  
 
(v) (a) Any amendments in the order in which they are moved, and  

(b) The substantive recommendation(s) as amended (if amended). 
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